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October 26, 2020 

PCN Notification – Process Change Notice 

KOA Process Change: Change of RC Series Test Point Chip Plating Company and Change of 
Solderability Test Condition. 

KOA Part Numbers: RCU, RCT, RCS, RCW 

Customer Part Numbers: Various 

Description of Change:  1)  We will change the plating subcontractor for the RC Test Point Chip 
2) We will change the testing conditions for confirmation of solderability: 

Current:  235±5℃/2±0.5sec / SnPb(6:4)

Future:    245±3℃/3±0.3sec / (Sn3Ag0.5Cu)

Reason for Change: 1) Our current subcontractor will cease operation, and we need to
continue to supply this product 

2) Our testing conditions need to meet lead-free requirements

Date of Change: January 1, 2022 

Product Identification: Product will be identifiable based on “Date Code” displayed on product 

Quality and Reliability: Qualification samples and test data are available. 

Please acknowledge the receipt of this PCN within 30 days. 
Lack of acknowledgement of the PCN within 30 days constitutes acceptance of the change. 

After acknowledgement, lack of additional response within a 90 days period constitutes acceptance of 
the change. (according to JEDEC Standard JESD46-B) 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact KOA Speer at pcn@koaspeer.com. 

Regards, 

Brent J. Jackson 
Quality Engineer 
KOA Speer Electronics, Inc. 
pcn@koaspeer.com 


